
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION III 
2443 WARRENVILLE ROAD, SUITE 210 

LISLE, ILLINOIS 60532-4352 

FEB 022012 

Joseph T. Rakowski, Ph.D. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Karmanos Cancer Center 
4100 John R Street 
Detroit, MI 48201 

Dear Dr. Rakowski: 

We received a letter dated November 21, 2011, signed by Mara Jelich requesting Abhirami 
Hallock, M.D. to be added to your license as an authorized user for the Gamma Knife. 

The information provided regarding Dr. Hallock's training and experience is not sufficient to add 
him as an authorized user for the Gamma Knife on your license. Specifically, item 3.d. of the 
NRC Form 313A(AUS) does not specify the number of total hours of experience (see 10 CFR 
35.690(b)(1)(ii». A Dr. T. Sexton who is listed as supervising individual in item 3.d of the NRC 
form appears to be from Canada, therefore it seems unlikely that Dr. Sexton supervised Dr. 
Hallock's work experience at Karmanos Cancer Center. 

Based on the above, this request has been voided without prejudice. If you wish to pursue this 
matter in the future, please provide the following with your amendment request: 

1. 	 A completed current 313A(AUS) form which can be obtained from the nrc.gov 
home page under Forms. Also review 10 CFR 35.690 (b) and (c) for the 
information needed to complete the 313A(AUS) form. 

2. 	 A copy of Dr. Hallock's medical school diploma. 

3. 	 A copy of Dr. Hallock's State of Michigan registry. 

4. 	 A complete package with your request. Do not rely on previously sent 
material send everything needed to support your request to add Dr. Hallock as 
an authorized user. 

5. 	 Information on all "supervising individuals" named on the 313A(AUS) form 
showing that they are Gamma Knife authorized users in accordance with 10 CFR 
35.690. 

Please provide a copy of any Board certifications, recognized by the Nuclear Regulatory 

Commission, which Dr. Hallock may have. 


If you have any questions regarding this matter please feel free to contact me at 630-839-9842. 




J. T. Rakowski, Ph.D. 

A copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS), accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 

Sincerely, 

JI-fX.~H~ 
v 

Toye L. Simmons 
Materials Licensing Branch 
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